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Dear Parents of  Young Children: 

At All Saints’, we believe that Jesus issues the same invitation 

to everyone: “Come to me, just exactly as you are.” For our 

children, this means, “Come with all the energy, the  

wiggles and giggles, that God gave you.” This is God’s House, 

and life and love and laughter are all part of God’s dream for 

the world. Your presence here is a blessing. Your children’s 

presence is a blessing.  And all of their wiggles and giggles 

(including any tears and protests) are welcome in God’s 

House. Here are a few suggestions many parents have found 

helpful: 

• Please sit towards the front — it’s easier to see and hear 

all the action. 

• Sing, pray, respond, and explain what’s happening in the 

service. Children learn best about worship and liturgy 

from you.  

• Pick up a green “Busy Bag” with books, coloring pages, and 

a stuffed Worship Buddy. Please return them after the 

service. 

• We have a staffed nursery in the Education Wing and a 

livestream in the Parlor. If you need to leave, please come 

back, especially for Communion. 

 

To All the Members of our Parish: 

Children are one of God’s most precious blessings. Thank you 

for warmly welcoming them into God’s House and for 

encouraging their families with your smiles and assistance. 

Thank you for worshiping with us today. If this is your first visit or if you are looking for a 

church home, a Greeter is available in the Welcome Center before and after worship 

services to provide information and a welcome gift. 

 

 

All Saints’  

Core Values 

• Being an active, 

inclusive community 

of faith 

• Worshiping God in 

the Episcopal 

tradition 

• Nurturing 

individuals to grow 

in Christ 

• Seeking and serving 

Jesus in unexpected 

places 

 

Our Mission 

To be a church of 

Disciples Making 

Disciples for Jesus 

 

Our Vision 

To be a church that 

Loves Like God 

Loves 



Today at  All Saints’ 
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The High Cost of Gun Violence, Part 1 

 A Personal Account of the UNCC Shooting in April 2019  

Today at 10 AM in the Parish Hall | Rabbi Dr. Barbara Thiede & Alexandria Osborne 

On April 30, 2019, UNCC became a victim of the gun violence epidemic that has spread 

across this country. The shooting resulted in the death of two students, injuries to four 

more students, and a traumatic life-changing experience for countless other people in the 

UNCC community.  Rabbi Dr. Barbara Thiede, a professor at UNCC, will speak together 

with Alexandria Osborne, a student at UNCC, who was in a neighboring building and 

witnessed events as they were unfolding.  Rabbi Dr. Barbara Thiede teaches at the 

University and serves as the Director of the Graduate Program in Religious Studies. 

Alexandria Osborn is an undergraduate who will be entering the Religious Studies 

graduate program in the Fall of 2020.  

 

Altar Flowers | In Memoriam 

The flowers on the altar are given by the veterans of All Saints’ to the Glory of God and in 

memory of our veterans who have died in service to their country. 

8:00 AM   Holy Eucharist  [Quiet Communion] Nave 

9:00 AM   Holy Eucharist [Contemporary Communion] Parish Hall 

10:00 AM   Christian Education   

  Infant - Age 2:  "Bible Time" [9 & 11:10 AM] Nursery 

  Pre-K through Grade 5: "DIG IN" Room 106 

  Middle School:  "Breakfast with Jesus" Youth Room [Downstairs] 

  High School:  "Coffee with Jesus" Starbucks 

  Adult: Parent Gathering Room 103 

  Adult: The Cost of Gun Violence Part 1 Parish Hall 

11:10 AM   Holy Eucharist [Traditional Communion] Nave 

1:30 PM 
  Prayer, Praise & Anointing Service  Concord Place 

    followed by Eucharistic Visits   1501 Zion Church Rd 

2:00 PM   Healing Prayer: Psalms Parlor 

2:00 PM   Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 
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Next Cursillo Ultreya | November 10, 5:30 PM  

St. Patrick’s Episcopal Church, Mooresville, NC 

Our next Charlotte Cursillo Ultreya will be held on Sunday, November 10, 2019, at St. 

Patrick’s Episcopal Church, Mooresville, NC.  We will gather at 5:30 PM for snacks 

(provided by St. Patrick’s) and fellowship, followed by Cursillo program at 6:00 PM. Any 

prospective Pilgrims (Candidates) who might want information about registering for the 

next Cursillo Weekend, scheduled for August 6-9, 2019, at Camp Walter Johnson, Denton, 

NC, are most welcome to attend any Ultreya.  For further information, please contact Dave 

Millar at 704-782-1318 or dmillar@carolina.rr.com. 

 

Young(ish!) Professionals Gathering | Saturday, November 16 at 6 PM 

Come enjoy chili and all the fixin’s, drinks, a bonfire, and great company! 

Hosted by Deanna and Frankie Whitley 

200 Krimminger Ave., Concord 

Childcare will be provided at Chris and Katie Farrand's house 

204 Krimminger Ave., Concord (next door to the Whitley’s).** 

Please RSVP to Deanna (dswhitley@yahoo.com) and to Rev. Michael about childcare 

(mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org) by Thursday, November 14. 
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Online Giving  

Go to 
www.allsaintsconcord. 

org/online-giving/ 
or go to the Church Life 

app to make your  

donation 

 

Text Giving 
To give to the  

General Fund, text  
SAINTS to 73256 

 
To give to the  

Assistance Fund, text  
SAINTS ASSISTANCE to 

73256 
 

To give to the  
Memorial Fund, text 

SAINTS MEMORIAL to 
73256 

 
To give to the Capital 

Campaign, text  
SAINTS CAPITAL 

CAMPAIGN to 73256 

The High Cost of Gun Violence, Part 2 

A Personal Account of the UNCC Shooting in April 

2019 | Sunday, November 17 | 10 AM in the Parish Hall  

Jeff Baker, UNCC Chief of Campus Police 

Jeff Baker, UNCC Chief of Campus Police, was on the scene of 

the campus shooting in 2019, and he played a leadership role 

in the university’s response to this tragic incident.  Chief Baker 

joined the UNC Charlotte team in 2009 after spending 28 

years as a member of the Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police 

Department.  He earned his BS Degree from Gardner-Webb 

University as well as an Associate’s Degree from Central 

Piedmont Community College.  Chief Baker was awarded the 

Charlotte Police Medal of Merit for bravery in the line of duty, 

and he was named Campus Safety Director of the Year in 2013 

by Campus Safety and Security Magazine. 

 

All Saints’ Night Shelter | November 17 to 23 

Our opportunity to volunteer and serve at the Salvation Army 

Center of Hope Night Shelter is coming up!  Our week to 

serve those in need is Sunday, November 17 through Saturday, 

November 23.  You can find a sign-up sheet with information 

on volunteer duties on the bulletin board in the Welcome 

Center.  Or call Jim Williams at (704) 534-5362 if you are 

interested in helping, and he can provide more information and 

answer any questions.   

Also, if you’re interested in just “shadowing” to see if this is 

something you might want to do in the future, then let Jim 

know and he will gladly help set that up for you. 

Thank you in advance for your support! 

Be sure to “like”  

and even “check in” 

on the  

All Saints’  

Facebook Page  

to stay connected! 

http://www.allsaintsconcord.org/online-giving/
http://www.allsaintsconcord.org/online-giving/
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Submission  

Deadline 
 

Sunday Announcements  

are due by  

Monday at Noon.  

 

Announcements received 

after that time may appear 

the following week.  

Please send emails to  

announcements@ 

allsaintsconcord.org. 

Safe Church Level II Training 
Sunday, November 17 at 1 PM  | Only 4 seats remain 

Safe Church training will be held at All Saints’ on 

Sunday, November 17 from 1-3 PM.  Anyone who 

works in a volunteer capacity should take the class if he 

or she has not in the past three years. Participants must register 

via the diocesan website.  

There is no charge. To register, visit https://tinyurl.com/y6j2992m. 

 

EYC Spaghetti Dinner 

Wednesday, November 20 | 6 to 7:30 PM  

Come enjoy a delicious meal! Pasta, garlic bread, salad, dessert, 

and drinks provided. Gluten-free and vegetarian options will be 

available. Free will offering will be taken. All proceeds go toward 

the EYC mission program.  The EYC (The Episcopal Youth 

Community) will serve food until 7 PM.  

 

Treasurer’s Report as of September 2019 

Please contact Gil Small, Treasurer, or Tom Dillard, Chairman of 

our Finance Committee, with any questions about the finances 

of our church. The Finance Committee meets regularly on the 

2nd Tuesday of every month and those meetings are open.  

The report may be accessed at www.allsaintsconcord.org/treasurers-report-

as-of-september-2019/ 
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Creation Care Luncheon | November 20 | Noon to 2 PM 

812 Rothmoor Drive NE, Concord 

All are welcome to attend lunch and the final Creation Care meeting of 2019. Come and 

celebrate with us for a time of relaxation and gratitude for this new ministry. We'll celebrate 

2019 and talk about ongoing and potential new projects for 2020. We continue our tradition 

of enjoying a plant-based diet at our luncheon in order to care for Creation and ourselves. 

Please bring a beverage or a plant-based dish to share. I’ll be making Chef Mark Allison’s 

carrot soup.  

Mark and Karen Robinson 

RSVP’s are appreciated at mrobinson0982@gmail.com. 

 

Advent Wreath Making | Sunday, December 2, 10 AM | Parish Hall 

Please bring greens and clippers if you have them, although we will have extra! Forms,  

candles, and candle-holders are provided. 

We hope you enjoy this Parish-Wide Advent Kick-Off! 

All Christian Formation will take place in the Parish Hall. 
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Sharing the news of our community! 

We offer condolences and prayers to the family and friends of Betty McCrary, who entered 

into the resurrection on Wednesday, October 23. 

We offer condolences and prayers to the family and friends of Michael Berni, father of Mary 

Hendry and grandfather of Katie Hendry, who entered into the resurrection on Sunday, 

November 3. 

Assisted Living Center Services | November 2019 
Anyone interested in this ministry is invited to contact Deacon Vern at vcahoon@allsaintsconcord.org. 

Morningside, 500 Penny Lane NE, Concord  

Thursday, November 14, 2019 2:00 PM “Prayer, Praise & Anointing” Service 

Saturday, November 16, 2019 10:00 AM   Eucharistic Visits 

Concord Place, 1501 Zion Church Road, Concord  

Sunday, November 10, 2019 1:30 PM “Prayer, Praise & Anointing” Service 

        followed by Eucharistic Visits 
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 Racial Equity Cabarrus: Foundational 

Training | Thursday, November 14 & Friday,  

November 15 | 8:30 AM—5:00 PM 

All Saints’ Episcopal Church 

Moving from individual bigotry and bias, the workshop presents 

an historical, cultural, structural and institutional analysis of 

racism, builds the capacity of participants to identify the root 

causes of disparity, and helps establish goals and strategies based 

on that deeper understanding.  

For information, please contact racialequitycabarrus@gmail.com or register 

at www.racialequitycabarrus.org. 

 

Memorial Service & Candle Lighting  

Hospice & Palliative Care of Cabarrus County  

Tuesday, December 3 | 6 PM  

The service will be held at the Laureate Center at Kannapolis 

City Hall.  

For more information or to RSVP, please contact Kristen McDaniel at  

(704) 403-5283 or Kristen.McDaniel@AtriumHealth.org by November 22. 

Food Pantry 

Requests for CCM 

  

We appreciate and need 

any donation of food, 

cleaning or paper 

products, and health and 

beauty supplies, as well as 

recycled grocery bags. 

 

 For your convenience, a 

list of items that are in 

high demand is posted in 

the Welcome Center and 

a box is available for 

donations. 

 

For more information 

about donating to the 

food pantry please visit  

cooperativeministry.com/

get-involved/how-to-

donate-food. 
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 VESTRY 

Charles McKinley Senior Warden, Finance 

Nancy Hunter Junior Warden, Parish Life 

David Baxter Communications 

Fran Burkett Youth Christian Formation 

Willie B. Dillon Outreach 

Don Foskey Outreach 

Mark Helms Adult Christian Formation 

Barbara Horne-Stead Pastoral Care 

Drew John Newcomers  

Mike McDonough Building & Grounds 

Karen Rupp-Urbanski Stewardship 

Dick Whitfield Newcomers  

 

REPORTING TO THE VESTRY 

Gil Small Treasurer 

Kim Gordick Vestry Clerk 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

M-F 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLERGY 
The Reverend Nancy L. J. Cox 

Rector 

ncox@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend Michael Whitnah 

Assistant to the Rector 

mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend Vern Cahoon 

Deacon 

vcahoon@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend Jacqueline Whitfield 

Deacon Missioner 

jwhitfield@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend James Bernacki 

Priest Associate 

jbernacki@windstream.net 

 

The Reverend Roger Butler  

Priest Emeritus 

rogerbutler1932@gmail.com 

 

STAFF 
Brian Sapp-Moore, MM 

Director of Music/Organist,  

Coordinator of Communications 

bsapp@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

Markeisha Weaks 

Church Administrator 

admin@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

Ruth Brown 

Membership & Events Coordinator 

adminassist@allsaintsconcord.org 

Vestry Person of the Month  

November  

David Baxter 
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 Prayer is the foundation of the ministry of this parish. Prayer requests & praise reports can be 
added or removed by going to www.allsaintsconcord.org/prayer-requests/ or by calling the 
church office at 704-782-2024. You may choose to have your request sent to the Prayer 
Chain (a small group of faithful intercessors who pray daily for those names submitted) and/or 
included in the announcement bulletin. Please note that names will remain on the list for three 
weeks unless otherwise requested. 

We pray for our Presiding Bishop, Michael; our Bishop, Samuel; our Suffragan Bishop, Anne; 

our Rector, Nancy; our Assistant to the Rector, Michael; our Deacon, Vern; our Deacon 

Missioner, Jacqueline; our staff and Vestry; and the people of All Saints’ and their families.  

Anglican Cycle of Prayer: The Lusitanian Church 

Diocesan Cycle of Prayer:  Davidson College Campus Ministry, Elon Campus Ministry / 

LEAF and the Episcopal Center at Duke University 

Cycle of Prayer:  Fred & Jill Trull, Joe Urbanski, Joanne Vance, Brian Vogler, Ryan Waters, 

John & Amanda Watson, Fred & Judy Weber, Nathaniel & Amanda Weiss, Patricia Wenrich 

and their families. 

Prayers have been requested for: James, Julian and Mandy 

In nursing homes or homebound: Jane Armitage, Ben Burton, Hilda Marshall and  

James E. Swann, Jr.  

Living with ongoing special needs: Barbara, Bruce, Darryl, Devyn, Donna, Ericka, 

George, Jay, Jeff, Jill, John, Katherine, Lydia, Maddox, Noelle, Oscar, Norma, Pat, Patrick, Phil, 

Rebecca, Stephanie, Steve, Terein, Wendy and Yasmin 

Serving in the military: Dean Fedrizzi, Keith Lee, Jacob Rodgers, Nathan Rodgers, Matt 

Shorter, Becca Simpson, Bo Simpson, Jack Simpson, Justin Smith and Jim Trollan 

Our Stephen Ministers: Valerie Devine, Katherine Eble, Don Foskey, Nancy Foskey, 

Mickey Hayes, Debbie Lewallen, Barbara Lewis, Garen Livingston, Charles Simmons, Dorothy 

Teeter and Len Witke 

Our College Students: Emily Badgett, Chris Berg, Stephen Carroll, Jazzmine Cox, 

Margaret Ericson, Ben Helms, Eli Helms, Katie Hendry, Josh Holdren, Tommy Jones, Celeste 

McFarlane, Simone McFarlane, Sophia McFarlane, Jaden Miller, Zac Moyes, Olivia Shorter, 

Lauren Spunich, McKenna Urbanski and Jameson Williams 
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November 11 - 17, 2019 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

  November 20  Spaghetti Supper, 6-7:30 PM 

  December 1   Advent Wreath Making, 10 AM 

  December 15   Advent Lessons & Carols, 5 PM 

  June 5-7, 2020  Kanuga Family Weekend—SAVE THE DATE! 

Monday  Veterans Day  

 November 11 8:30 AM Racial Equity Cabarrus Core Group Parlor 

 6:00 PM EfM Community Room 

Tuesday 5:30 AM F3 [Men's Fitness-Fellowship-Faith] Outdoors 

 November 12 10:00 AM Stitches with the Saints' Welcome Center 

 12:15 PM Staff Meeting Workroom 

 6:00 PM Junior Choir Rooom 102 

 7:00 PM Finance Committee Parlor 

Wednesday 12:00 PM Holy Eucharist Nave 

 November 13 6:00 PM Bells of All Saints' Choir Loft 

 7:00 PM Choir of All Saints' Room 102 

 8:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 

Thursday 5:30 AM F3 [Men's Fitness-Fellowship-Faith] Outdoors 

 November 14 8:00 AM Racial Equity Workshop Parish Hall 

 10:30 AM Canterbury Way Parlor 

 2:00 PM Prayer, Praise & Anointing Service  Morningside South 

 4:30 PM Stephen Ministry Meeting Community Room 

Friday 8:00 AM Racial Equity Workshop Parish Hall 

 November 15 10:00 AM Gardens of All Saints' Team Meeting Parlor 

 8:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 

Saturday 7:00 AM F3 [Men's Fitness-Fellowship-Faith] Outdoors 

 November 16 8:00 AM Men's Study Group Welcome Center 

 8:00 AM Tres Dias/Sequela | Covered-Dish Brunch Parish Hall 

 1:00 PM Tres Dias  Parlor 

 6:00 PM Young[ish!] Professionals Gathering 200 Krimminger 

Sunday 8, 9 & Worship Services   

 November 17 11:10 AM   

 10:00 AM Christian Education  
 1:00 PM Safe Church Level 2 Training Parish Hall 

 2:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 

 2:00 PM Healing Prayer: Psalms Parlor 

 5:00 PM Vitality Team Dinner Parish Hall 


